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Hops Research Update, Wooster  
from Chelsea Smith, Research Assistant, OSU Department of Entomology 

As of 3/30/2015 over 50% of the hop plants in Wooster have 
started to emerge. In preparation for training, we will be 
dropping the twines soon.  No bugs or diseases of concern 
have appeared yet. However, we are anticipating that downy 
mildew will be presenting problems for us based on the 
symptoms we observed last year. 

Within the next topw weeks a new fertigation will be installed to 
apply nitrogen to the hops yard in a timely manner.  A new field 
is being prepared for a second hops research planting at this 
location. 
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§ April 9 Biofuels and Bioproducts Workshop, Columbus, Ohio.  For more information 
contact Sara Strausbaugh at strausbaugh.54@osu.edu.  See flyer on page 13. 

§ April 27-28 High Tunnel Training, South Centers in Piketon.   

  For more information and to register go to  go.osu.edu/hightunneltraining2015 See flyer on 
page 12.            

§ May 21 Strawberry Field Night, South Centers in Piketon.  For more information email 
Charissa McGlothin at mcglothin.4@osu.edu 

  

To list your upcoming events in future additions of the VegNet newsletter, 
please send details to bergefurd.1@osu.edu 

 

Cuyahoga County Report 
from Jacqueline A. Kowalski, Educator Cuyahoga County 

Last of the snow finally melted away in Cuyahoga County a few weeks ago, 
so field operations have been limited.  A flurry of activity is taking place in 
seasonal high tunnels and seedlings are being produced and  transplanted 
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A. B. C.   Seedlings are being grown in high tunnels  
 
Photos by Jacqueline A. Kowalski  

2015 Upcoming Events 

http://southcenters.osu.edu/horticulture/other-specialties/high-tunnels/2015-high-tunnel-training
mailto:bergefurd.1@osu.edu
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Springtime Rainfall ï too little may be ok but 

too much usually is not. What to watch for in a 

wet spring 
 

from Matt Kleinhenz, tǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊΣ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƻŦ CƻƻŘΣ !ƎǊƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭΣ ŀƴŘ 9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜǎΣ 
IƻǊǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ϧ /ǊƻǇ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ 
 

North Central Research Station and 
Northwest Ohio Update 
from Allen Gahler, Extension Educator, Agriculture and Natural Resources, 
Sandusky County 

OSU South Centers Update at Piketon 
from Thom Harker, Research Assistant OSU South Centers 

Row covers are off the plasticulture strawberries, plants are looking good despite some cold temperatures in 
February.  Fertigation of nitrogen will begin on the plastic berries early next week and continue weekly.  Straw 
was removed from matted row strawberries as well this week.  Hops began to emerge week of March 23

rd
.  Most 

varieties have emerged.  Seeding of lettuce was done early this week in the aquaponics greenhouse.  Also done 
this week, was the seeding of tomatoes with the trays being placed in the germination chamber.   

A. Plasticulture Strawberries 
 
B. Straw covered matted row strawberry 
 
C. Matted row strawberry 
 
D. Emerging hops bines 
 
E. Row covers being removed from the plasticulture 
 
Photos by Thom Harker  
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